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This week was the turn of Year 2 children to undertake their SATs tests.  Once again, their resilience 

and determination was something that made me very proud to see. Well done to everyone 

involved and thanks to the staff who were extra flexible in their school day this week. 

 

Congratulations to Blue class for a weekly attendance of 99.33% 

 

Class Achievers 
On Monday, we will celebrate the achievements of the following children for being this week’s 

achievers. 

Nursey & Reception Years 1 & 2 Years 3 & 4 Years 5 & 6 

Rainbow Noah Yellow Elijah Verde Leo-Jake Azul Molly 

Red Harriet Blue Isi Amarillo Fraser Morado Brendan 

Green Harry Orange Phoebe Rosa Lyla Rojo Ellis 

 

School photos 

Carmel Jane Photography will be in school on Monday 22nd May to take class photographs. 

If your child has PE on Monday, please send them in their school uniform and they 

will get changed after their photograph into their PE kit. 

Please ensure you have pre-registered with Carmel Jane so you can access your 

child’s photographs.  There will be no proofs sent to school – all proofs and orders 

are dealt with directly by Carmel Jane. 

 

This week’s letter: 

Here is the link in case you have missed it:  

Class photos (all children) 

http://www.edgewoodprimaryschool.co.uk/sites/default/files/Class%20photo.pdf  

  

http://twitter.com/primaryedgewood
http://facebook.com/primaryedgewood
http://www.edgewoodprimaryschool.co.uk/sites/default/files/Class%20photo.pdf


Most Active Class Awards  

We have had a super active week at Edgewood and it’s really pleasing to see all the classes 

working really hard during their playtimes to stay active.  

 

 

 

Year 5/6 Cricket 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week, our year 5/6 cricket team travelled to Mansfield Hosiery Mills to compete in a cricket 

festival with the hope of qualifying for the county finals, which are held at Trent Bridge.   

 

The team played three group games in the morning against Mapplewells, Kingsway and Orchard. 

Having bowled exceptionally well throughout the morning, no team managed to score over 45 

runs against us after 40 balls had been bowled – a tremendous achievement. In all three games, 

the boys batted with great concentration scoring over 80 runs and winning all three games.  

 

The boys had qualified for the semi-finals knowing one more win would see them head to Trent 

Bridge. They saved their best performance of the day for St. Mary’s ensuring they finished their 

batting innings on -27 runs after a devastating spell of bowling. The boys then smashed their way 

to their highest score of the day making 87 runs and seeing them qualify for finals day.  

 

Unfortunately, a rematch against Orchard in the final did not yield the same result and after a 

good bowling performance restricted them to 59 runs our batting didn’t fire on all cylinders and 

we could only muster 49.  

 

The boys now look forward to finals day at Trent Bridge in July.   

This week’s winners:  

Green Class & Azul Class 



Walking to School Week 

 

 

Next week, we are taking part in the national programme from Living Streets that encourages 

children to complete the five-day walking challenge.  

 

In school, the children will be asked whether they have walked to school that day and an overall 

class champion will be crowned at the end of the week. Children will also undertake other activities 

during the week to look at the benefits of walking to school.  

 

We appreciate that for some families walking to school presents significant challenges due to the 

distance they live away from school. However, if you can park further away from school and walk 

the last part, this will be counted towards their class total, and children will still receive their daily 

walking to school sticker.  

  

Staff News 

Next Friday, we wave goodbye to Miss Bembridge as she starts her maternity 

leave.  We wish her every luck with the safe arrival of her new baby and will of 

course keep you updated when baby arrives. 

Whilst Miss Bembridge is on maternity leave, Miss Heaton will be working in Orange Class.  Miss 

Heaton is a very experienced Key Stage 1 teacher and some of you may recognise her as she has 

worked a few days as a supply teacher here.  I know you will all give her a huge Edgewood 

welcome. 
 

SMART online safety competition 

It isn’t too late to enter the SMART e-safety poster competition. The deadline has 

been extended to Friday 26th May to allow more children to enter. The winning 

entries will have their posters displayed in school and printed on the school 

newsletter. 

 

Sunhat and suncream reminder 

With warmer weather forecast, please may we remind you to send children with 

suncream & sun hats on sunny days.  

  



BBC Children in Need – ‘Behind the Bandana’ 

To mark Mental Health Awareness Week, BBC Children in Need has 

launched the ‘Behind the Bandana’ campaign, because mental health 

issues can be harder to see. You will notice that Pudsey has temporarily 

removed his iconic bandana to show that mental health issues can be 

less visible on the outside, and to encourage conversations that can help.  

If you feel you or your child need any help or support, the organisations below are specialist in this 

field. 

  



The Big Plant 20th May 2023 
 

Hucknall Wildlife Group will be at Washdyke Recreational Ground this Saturday from 10am. 

Parents and children are welcome to join in and plant their seedlings.  If you are free to join Mrs 

Norgate and the Wildlife Group, this will be a fabulous event that will make a huge difference to 

our local community. 

 

World Bee Day 

20th May is also World Bee Day.  This is a day when beekeepers raise awareness of the importance 

of bees and beekeeping and inform the public of beekeeping events where they can learn more 

about bees! More information and details of events can be found on 

https://www.bbka.org.uk/world-bee-day-events  

 

Homework club (Years 5 & 6) 

Please remember, homework club is continuing from 8:30 every Tuesday & Thursday throughout 

the summer term. This is a great opportunity for children to access their homework while staff are 

available for support if needed.  Children are also able to access laptops. 

 

School year 2023/24 

The Governors have now agreed the INSET days for the next academic year as follows: 

5th September 2023 

22nd December 2023 

9th February 2024 

24th May 2024 

The full school calendar for the next academic year is at the bottom of this newsletter. 

 

PTA – Make the rules day 26th May 2023 

The PTA are giving children an opportunity to make the rules on Friday 

26th May.  For a suggested donation of £1 children can choose up to 3 

rules for that day. More details are below. 

As always, we thank you for your continued support of the PTA that raise 

vital funds for our school.  

https://www.bbka.org.uk/world-bee-day-events


 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 


